VOLUME 96 APRIL 2015/5775 NUMBER 8





Sign Up Now for Summer PALS!

For four glorious weeks we will:

- Play in our amazing outdoor classroom
- Splash and dig in outdoor water and sand features
- Visit with nature and art specialists
- Tend to our vegetable Tzedakah Garden
- Stroll on local walking field trips
- Learn about our amazing world through a science and nature based curriculum

See more information on page 6.

Community Observances

Joint Pesach/Yizkor Service Friday, April 10, at 10:30 a.m. Congregation Shir Shalom, 4660 Sheridan Drive Service will be followed by lunch.

Liberation 1945
Community Yom Hashoah Commemoration
Sunday, April 19, at 10:30 a.m.
Congregation Shir Shalom
Temple Beth Zion's youth choir will
participate in this memorial service.

Yom Ha'atzmaut Israel @67 Community Birthday Celebration Sunday, April 26, 11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. JCC Benderson Building

Shabbat Halimud – Teacher Recognition Shabbat

Friday, May 1, at 7 p.m. 805 Delaware Avenue



"Find yourself a teacher; acquire for yourself a friend" - Pirke Avot 1:6

The Shabbat Service will be followed by a special oneg reception honoring our PALS and Religious School teachers and madrichim.

Save the Date!

The All-Day Party Is Coming Soon!



Golf Tournament and Wine Tour and Dinner Monday, August 10 Transit Valley Country Club

Come for all or part of the day.

Watch your Bulletins and emails for all the details.

This event is open to the entire community.



Letter from the President

Dedicated to Serve

One of the greatest pleasures I've enjoyed being President of Temple Beth Zion has been the opportunity to work closely with and get to know much better our tremendous clergy and staff. What an incredible and dedicated group!

Because they do their jobs so well, we rarely think about the work they do. The phones, letters and emails get answered; services and events take place regularly; educational offerings for all ages are prepared and delivered; bulletins and weekly greetings arrive; bills get paid; buildings are clean and maintained; and the list goes on and on.... What most of you cannot know is how much work is done by how few. I thought it appropriate to thank them publicly.

Our clergy: three people who must be super-human. Rabbis Pokras and Scheldt and Cantor Myers are a tireless group—who never appear tired! I've had the honor and privilege to work closely with each and to offer the support of the Board in their endeavors. They are all loving and caring professionals, who are essentially on-call constantly.

Susan Schwartz is nationally recognized as a top Jewish educator. She leads the educational efforts, with strong support from Melissa Milch-Klein and Kara Kane, and a host of wonderful teachers. Nancy Spector coordinates youth engagement, a critical function to us as we strive to develop the congregants of the future.

Mark Criden lives and breathes TBZ. As Executive Director, most of your know him at least a little. I know he has a secret clock with additional hours built in.

Ed Feldman keeps our creditors happy and Mark informed on the state of our finances.

Ann Marie, Becky, Julie and Tina literally keep the office running. They are the cheerful voices that answer the phones, letters and emails, schedule the clergy and generally do everything that needs attending to day-to-day.

And literally keeping the doors open and the lights on, RJ, Nick, Salat, Jen and Al make sure both our buildings are in the best condition they can be. (An especially challenging task this winter).

Of course, there are numerous volunteers who do tremendous work. There will be more about that in the future. So when you interact with any of the folks I've mentioned, remember how very important they are to us having the beloved TBZ functioning. I can't thank them enough, and invite you to do that when you have the chance!

L' shalom Warren E. Clark



AARON AND BERTHA BRODER CENTER FOR JEWISH EDUCATION 700 SWEET HOME ROAD BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14226

TEL 716.836.6565 FAX 716.831.1126

WEB www.tbz.org

SANCTUARY, CHAPEL, COFELD JUDAIC MUSEUM 805 DELAWARE AVENUE BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14209

Officers

D.,	W Cl1
President	Warren Clark
Vice President	miriam treger honig
Vice President	Kenneth Polk
Vice President	Susan Bring Tobe
Secretary	Amy Schaefer
Treasurer	Stephen Yonaty
Immediate Past President	Kenneth Rogers

Board of Trustees

Eric Bernhardt
Cindy Gradl
Randall Odza
Todd Shatkin

Brotherhood President Kenneth Graber Sisterhood Co-President Sharon Winer TBaZY President Alexis Boehnlein

Sisterhood Co-Presidents

Kaaren Norman, Shellie Rutstein, Marilyn Schillroth

Voice Mail/E-mail Directory

For Emergency	x 4	
Current Events	x 6	
Rabbi Gary Pokras	x 138	rabbipokras@tbz.org
Rabbi Adam Scheldt	x 137	rabbischeldt@tbz.org
Mark Criden (Executive Director)	x 135	criden@tbz.org
Susan Goldberg Schwartz		
(Director of Lifelong Learning)	x 131	education@tbz.org
Cantor Penny Myers	x 130	pennysmyers@tbz.org
Melissa Milch-Klein		
(PALS Assistant Director)	x139	pals@tbz.org
Kara Kane (Education Assistant)	x 112	kara@tbz.org
Nancy Spector (Youth Engagement Di	irector)	
	x 139	youth@tbz.org
Michael P. Burke (Organist)		
Edwin Feldman (Accounting)	x 133	tbzaccounting@tbz.org
Julie Feldman (Executive Assistant)	x 134	julie@tbz.org
Tina Taylor (Clergy Assistant)	x 132	tina@tbz.org
Ann Marie Randall		
(Administrative Assistant)	x 111	annmarie@tbz.org
Becky Schiefer (Administrative Assista	ant) x110	becky@tbz.org
		-

Other Extensions

Play And Learn School Teachers	x 100
Sisterhood Judaica Shop	x 149

TEMPLE BETH ZION BULLETIN

Published monthly by Temple Beth Zion
700 Sweet Home Road Buffalo, New York 14226
Third Class Postage Paid at Buffalo, New York
Milton Joffe, Editor Julie Feldman, Managing Editor
Postmaster: send address changes to: Temple Beth Zion
700 Sweet Home Rd. Buffalo, New York 14226 716-836-6565
Member Union for Reform Judaism

Worship Opportunities

All worship services, except as noted, are held at 805 Delaware Ave. Torah study is held every Saturday at 9:15 a.m.

Torah study is held every Saturday at 9:15	a.m.
Thursday, April 2 Afternoon Service at Broder	5:30 p.m.
Friday, April 3 Brief Shabbat Evening Service at Broder Brief Shabbat Service at Brookfield Country Club Seder at Brookfield Country Club	5:45 p.m. 5:45 p.m. 6 p.m.
Saturday, April 4 Shabbat Morning Service	10:30 a.m.
Thursday, April 9 Afternoon Service at Broder	5:30 p.m.
Friday, April 10 Joint Passover/Yizkor Service at Congregation Shir Shalom Shabbat Evening Service Service at Broder Earth Day Service - Sara Schultz to speak Birthday and Anniversary Blessings	10:30 a.m. 7 p.m.
Saturday, April 11 Shabbat Morning Service Canterbury Woods Service	10:30 a.m. 11 a.m.
Thursday, April 16 Afternoon Service at Broder	5:30 p.m.
Friday, April 17 Shabbat Evening Service led by TBaZY	7 p.m.
Saturday, April 18 Shabbat Morning Service Bar Mitzvah of Zachary Liddick	10:30 a.m.
Thursday, April 23 Afternoon Service at Broder	5:30 p.m.
Friday, April 24 Shabbat Evening Service Classical Service	7 p.m. 7 p.m.
Saturday, April 25 Shabbat Morning Service Bar Mitzvah of Ira Mylchreest	10:30 a.m.
Thursday, April 30 Afternoon Service at Broder	5:30 p.m.
Friday, May 1 Shabbat Halimud Serivce Birthday and Anniversary Blessings	7 p.m.
Saturday, May 2 Shabbat Morning Service	10:30 a.m.

Canterbury Woods Service



Letter from the Rabbi

Dear Friends,

During my very first trip to Israel I was fortunate to meet a tremendous teacher of Zionism by the name of Avram Infeld. Although my time with him was all too brief, the meeting was one of those moments that has stayed with me with so much clarity that I can remember it as if it were just yesterday (which I assure you it wasn't!) What I remember most is what he taught me about dreaming. You probably already know, but when we enter certain periods of sleep our dream cycles engage, and when we dream, no matter how strange and "out there" our dreams may be, they are always based upon our experience of reality. For example, it is impossible for us to dream a fourth primary color, or sixth physical sense or anything else that is not somehow connected to the world as we know it. From this, he could very easily conclude that our dreams are derived from our memories, and cannot exist outside of them. Now, and here is the kicker, this led him to the following simple yet profound statement: "Without memory we cannot dream, and without dreams we have no future."

In just a few days we will gather around our tables to remember. The Exodus from Egypt is our primary narrative, and in many ways, it defines what it means to be a Jew. We remember, indeed we are commanded to remember, how God took us out of Egypt, the land of our bondage, with a strong outstretched hand and led us to freedom in our own land. We remember what slavery is like, so that we can dream of a future of ever greater freedom. We remember how God redeemed us so that we can dream of a day when there is nothing we need saving from (including ourselves). We remember our suffering, so that we can dream of a time where suffering is no more. And we dream these dreams so that we will be inspired to make them a reality. There is a legend that Olam HaBah, the World to Come in which all this and more will happen, will be announced by the arrival of the Messiah - a direct descendent of David. And the arrival of the Messiah will be announced by the return of the prophet Elijiah (which is why we fill a cup for him at every seder, hoping against all hope that this year he will come). Yet, there is another tradition that teaches that the Messiah will only come when we no longer need him, because we have done the work of redeeming Creation ourselves.

For me, this is the greatest teaching of Passover: Tomorrow will come, and we can make it better than today. So let us celebrate together, let us eat and drink and remember together, and then, let's work together so that next year we will be more in the Promised Land, more in the World to Come, than this year.

Shauna, Stephanie and Marshall join me in wishing you all a truly meaningful and *zissen Pesach* (a sweet Passover).

L'Shalom, Rabbi Gary Pokras

Office Schedule

The Temple Beth Zion administrative offices will be closed Friday, April 10.

11 a.m.

Town Square Food Pantry

Much has transpired at the Town Square Food Pantry, and there is so much more yet to come. In past weeks we have moved forward in joining the Food Bank of Western New York's food pantry network. (Remember, food *banks* are supply hubs, whereas food *pantries* actually distribute food to those in need.) Thanks to a very generous gift from Clarus Linen Systems, we have received new donation centers to replace our donation bins. (They are getting spruced up and will be out and about quite soon.) And we also successfully gathered a great deal of jelly and jam—something our pantry very much needed in past weeks.

Perhaps most importantly, the amount of people seeking help has increased. Over the past weeks, as warmer temperatures have made some appearances here and there, we have seen more people coming into the pantry. And we expect, as the warmth of spring comes and as more people continue to learn about the pantry, we will see even greater



numbers of people in need seeking our help. With those greater numbers, however, comes even greater need for constant donations. Early this month, we are particularly looking for Passover foods (and other Passover supplies) as well as other non-perishable Passover friendly items.

A Warm Welcome in Florida

On February 13, TBZ Executive Director Mark Criden and Senior Rabbi Gary Pokras joined many of our snowbirds and warm-weather transplants for a luncheon on the East Coast of Florida. This year, the Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies and TBZ combined for one luncheon. Peter Fleischmann of the Foundation



for Jewish Philanthropies and Howard Rosenhoch, of Jewish Federation, spoke along with Rabbi Pokras. The attendees were glad to have the opportunity to connect with each other and to get an update on the goings-on in Jewish Buffalo.

If we missed you in Florida this year, or you will be there in February 2016, please let us know so we can include you.

Pictured here are Audrey Cohen and Norma Adel.

Volunteers Needed

We are looking for volunteers to take part in the Thursday Afternoon Service at the Broder Center. The service is held from 5:30 to 6 p.m. If we can get at least three volunteers, it would be a once-a-month commitment. The service is simple and can be adapted to your preference. We will show you everything you need to know. The best way to observe is by joining us, so come to the service on any Thursday at 5:30 p.m. at the Broder Center. I look forward to seeing you soon!

Herman Stone

A Covenant Between Presbyterian and Jews in Pursuit of a More Just World: An Interactive Learning Event

Monday, May 4

Temple Beth Zion, Westminster Presbyterian Church, Congregation Shir Shalom and North Presbyterian Church, with generous support from the Foundation for Jewish Philanthropies, are organizing and co-sponsoring a panel conversation with Rev. Dr. Katherine Henderson (President, Auburn Theological Seminary) and Rabbi Steve Gutow (President and CEO, the Jewish Council for Public Affairs) on Jewish-Presbyterian relations.

The evening will start with dinner (for a nominal fee) at 6 p.m. at Westminster Presbyterian Church, 724 Delaware Avenue, followed by remarks and discussions at Temple Beth Zion, 805 Delaware Avenue at 7:30 p.m.

More information will be available in your weekly emails and in the May Bulletin. Mark your calendar now and plan to come to this amazing event.

Membership Directory – Last Chance!

Letters were mailed to each member of our congregation describing our efforts to republish what has been a valuable resource for our members — a membership directory. While inclusion in the directory is voluntary, we hope that everyone will be included. The directory is designed for use only by our members and not for any commercial purpose.

We plan to begin printing the directories after Passover, so the deadline for changing your information or withholding any information is Monday, April 13.

Many of you have already returned the form or contacted us via email, and we thank you for your fast response. If you did not receive the letter and form, or if you have any other questions or corrections for your listing, email directory@tbz.org or call 836-6565.

Got Room in Your Car?

Carpooling is a great way to make friends and help your travel time go by quickly. It is also a wonderful mitzvah and greatly appreciated by those who may not feel comfortable venturing out by themselves.

If you are able to offer a ride to services or programs at Temple Beth Zion, please contact Tina at 836-6565, Ext. 132, or tina@tbz.org.

Caring Community Says Thanks

The Caring Community Committee would like to thank Ellen Capell, Allison and Debbie Pieri, Sharon and Ron Meer, Margy Zeckhauser, Jen, Adam, Marc and Melody Rosen, David and Sue Goldberg, Adina Garfinkel, Susan Goldberg Schwartz, Steve and Zoey Binder, Jack and Joan Karet, Amy Freedman, Marilyn Schillroth, Clareanne Silver, and Leslie and Charlie Garfinkel and everyone else for all your help with the Purim baskets.

In addition, thank you to all those who make donations to the Dorothy Rosenfelder Caring Community Fund. Your donations make it possible for us to continue this tradition and mitzvah.



What Is Zionism?

This course, taught by Dr. Daniel P. Kotzin, will examine the development of the Zionist idea. A particular area of focus will be on the modern Zionist movement, the variety of perspectives on Zionism within the movement and their conflicting visions. The major theme for the course is that the Zionism movement has always been heterogeneous, reflecting the diversity of world Jewry.

TBZ will host the course along with Congregation Shir Shalom and Temple Beth Tzedek. The classes will be held at the Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road, at 7 p.m. on the following dates:

April 23: The Foundation of the Zionist Idea and the Zionist Movement

May 7: Building up the Yishuv

May 14: Zionism and the Arabs

May 21: The Creation of the State of Israel

The class is free and open to the community. For more information and to register, contact Kara Kane, 836-6565, Ext. 112.

A MUSSAR THOUGHT...

on Nedivut/Generosity

Seek out a friend or a person in need and be generous with your attention and caring.

"The giver gets more than the recipient. The recipient acquires something material and limited. The one who gives, however, acquires for himself a good and pure heart."

Rabbi Yosef Yozel Hurwitz, the Alter of Novardok

(1847–1919)

Women of the Book

Thursday, April 16, at 7 p.m.

Join Cantor Penny Myers and Director of Lifelong Learning Susan Goldberg Schwartz as we discover how Jewish texts can provide a lens for understanding our lives as Jewish women today

For the location of our meeting or to order a copy of the book, contact Education Assistant Kara Kane, 836-6565, Ext. 112.

Book Club

The last Book Club meeting for this season will be Tuesday, May 5. We will meet from 7 to 8:30 p.m. in the conference room at the Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road. The book we selected is "The Art of Hearing Heartbeats" by Jan Phillpp-Sendker, a love story set in Burma.

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Book Club this year. We have had a great time!

Julie Newberger

Inspecting the Megillah



Master Sofer Rabbi Gedaliah Druin and Claire Goldberg discuss the origin and condition of the megillah that was donated to TBZ by the Goldberg family in 2013. The megillah was given to our beloved late Rabbi Dr. Martin L. Goldberg *z''l* by his parents, Mr. & Mrs. Morris Goldberg, and it is believed to have come from Lodz, Poland. We have used this special megillah each year at Purim since the donation was received.

Rabbi Gedaliah spent a few days at TBZ inspecting and making repairs to the megillah and some of our Torahs. Our Torahs are greatly in need of tender loving care, and over the last few years, professional Sofers and our volunteer Holy Rollers have made repairs. It is a mitzvah and a privilege for our TBZ family to be good caretakers of these sacred scrolls.

Purim 2015

The Sisterhood Chapel was filled for this year's Purim celebration on Friday, March 6. The evening featured a delicious potluck dinner and rousing Purim Spiel, written by Grant Golden. Hamantaschen, of course, capped off the fun event.



Queen Esther (Cantor Penny Myers) and Vashti (Susan Goldberg Schwartz) are flanked by Shabbat candles (Rabbi Gary Pokras and Rabbi Adam Scheldt).



Creative costumes
(like salt & pepper above)
ran the gamut from scary to silly.







Annual Religious School Mother's Day Flower Sale Sunday, May 10 9 a.m. to noon **Broder Center Parking Lot**

Cash-and-Carry or use the Pre-order form found at www.tbz.org/education/

Call Kara at 836-6565 or email kara@tbz.org for more information

P.A.S.S. - Parents At Sunday School

with Rabbi Pokras and Rabbi Scheldt Sundays, 9 a.m.

Broder Center Conference Room

April 26 - What Happens After Bar/Bat Mitzvah? May 3 - Reel Theology: Jews and Film

Join the Rabbis for a bagel and coffee as we study, share and get to know one another and strengthen our TBZ community.

Upcoming Events

Play And Learn School

April 1 & 2 April 3 - 10	Model Seders Passover/Spring Break – PALS closed
April 13	PALS resumes
April 23	Yom Ha'atzmaut celebration @ PALS
	Dalimia wa Caba a I

	Religious School
April 2 – 12	Passover/Spring Break – NO Religious School
April 10	Last Day of Passover – Office closed
April 19	6th/7th grade Yom Hashoah program@ CSS
	No CHUGGIM 5th – 7th grade
	Faculty Meeting
April 26	4th grade Family Day
	P.A.S.S. – What Happens After Bar/Bat Mitzvah?

Sign Up for Summer PALS!

The winter has been long, cold and hard, but things are looking up. You can sign your child up today for the fantastic fun and learning at Temple Beth Zion's Play And Learn School. Summer PALS includes weeks beginning July 20, July 27, August 3 and August 10.

3 to 5 year-olds attend on Monday/Wednesday/Friday from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 2 year-olds attend on Tuesday/Thursday from 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Call Melissa Milch-Klein at 836-6565, Ext. 139, or email pals@tbz.org for more information. Registration is also available for the 2015-2016 school year.



Tumbling mats are a great place for friends to rest after an exhausting round of duck, duck, goose!



Brushing can be fun! Well...maybe not with this particular brush. Guest Miriam Shainbrown came to PALS to teach our young brushers how to keep their smiles sparkly and healthy. Each child received a gift bag with floss, toothpaste and a toothbrush. (Again, not this particular brush.)



TBaZY Update

TBaZY Sr. was busy in March. Five members attended NFTY-NEL Spring Boards from March 27 to 29 in Hamilton, Ontario, and three of them ran for regional offices. Information about running for TBaZY offices is being prepared as well. We're always looking for new teens to become involved. TBaZY youth will also participate in the last big regional event of the year, Spring Kallah, from April 24 to 26, at Camp George in Seguin, Ontario. This is a great opportunity for your teens to meet other Jewish youth and become tomorrow's Jewish leaders. More information about how to attend will be sent by email.

At the March 8 Purim Carnival at Shir Shalom, our youth volunteered at games, face painting and craft booths to help the younger ones celebrate in style. We all send a big thank-you to those of you who donated baskets and items for the carnival's Persian auction. This event is the biggest fundraiser of the year for the youth groups at TBZ, Temple Beth Tzedek and Shir Shalom.

Our teens are now working with teens from Temple Brith Kodesh (BRiKTY) in Rochester to plan a subregional overnight shul-in on April 11 with programming, food, music, dancing and fun. Look for more information via email. And don't miss Shabbat Service on April 17, which will be led with incredible ruach (spirit) by our religious and cultural events team.

Over 20 members of TBaZY Jr. had a wonderful time ice skating with our own Rabbi Scheldt on March 1 at Northtown Center. (See photo below). We are going to be sure to repeat and expand this event next winter. Our delicious and educational Chocolate Seder on March 29 will begin our celebration of Passover. Information about April programming will be coming soon, and stay tuned for a Bisons game in May.

I am always available at (716) 308-9285 or by email at youth@tbz.org

Nancy Spector, Youth Engagement Director



Hamming it up for the camera are members of TBaZY Jr. with Rabbi Adam Scheldt. The group had a wonderful time ice skating at Northtown Center





Zachary Liddick Saturday, April 18

Son of: Beth Grossman & Shawn Liddick Mitzvah Project: Gaming for Hunger Donating to: Town Square Food Pantry



Ira Mylchreest Saturday, April 25

Son of: Lori & Richard Mylchreest Mitzvah Project: Providing books and magazines for low-income seniors Donating to: Town Square Food Pantry

Mazel Tov

To Ezra Donner, who is participating in the 2nd Annual George Gershwin International Music Competition in Chicago. Ezra performed on piano in the Preliminary Round and has been selected to move on to the Finals of the competition to be held May 1 and 2. *Mazel Tov and B'hatzlachah* (good luck)!

Uniongrams

The students listed below are members of the 2015 Confirmation and Graduation classes. There is no finer way of honoring the occasion than by sending a congratulatory message in the form of a Uniongram. You may do so by circling the name of the student you wish to congratulate and sending this form with you check (\$2.50 per Uniongram) made payable to the Sisterhood of Temple Beth Zion, and mail to miriam treger honig, Realty USA, 6000 Sheridan Drive, Williamsville, NY 14221.

<u>Graduate</u>	<u>Parents</u>				
Elissa Baum	Steven Baun	n and E	llen Baum	l	
Grace Florian	Robert and I	Pamela	Florian		
Adam Moyer	Brian and Ly	ynn Mo	yer		
Alanna Sadler	Ronald and	Laurie	Sadler		
Benjamin Wald	David Wald	and Sh	elly Wald		
Miranda Weiss	Steven and I	Ellen W	eiss		
Confirmand	Parents				
Zachary Bloom	Peter Bloom	and Ga	ale Burstei	n-Blo	om
Alexandra Kane	Sean and Ka	ıra Kan	e		
Sophia Kaplan	Leonard and	d Beth K	Kaplan		
Eva Muir	Jodi Benatov	/ich			
Ethan Mylchreest	Richard and	Lori M	lylchreest		
Stephanie Pokras	Rabbi Gary	and Sha	auna Pokra	as	
Samantha Wojcik	Amy and	Scott	Schaefer	and	Steven
Wojcik					
	<i>c</i>	c			(A. 5 . 6
Enclosed is a check	tor \$	for	Union	grams	s (\$2.50

each). Please note any special messages on a separate sheet of

paper (i.e.,. Grandparents, Mazel Tov and Congratulations...).

All orders must be received by May 12.



Presidents' Message

Half a century of Sisterhood action in four states will be acknowledged when Peggy Stone receives the Woman of the Year Award. It will be presented May 8 at the annual Sisterhood Sabbath Service at the Delaware building.



For five of those years, Peggy was a Sisterhood president. She was a treasurer for 15 years and on regional, national and international boards for 10 years. She represented WRJ (Women of Reform Judaism) on the North American Board of World Union for Progressive Judaism for two years and conducted World Union workshops as well as leadership training sessions at the WRJ Biennial Convention.

At present, Peggy is our Sisterhood's World Union Chair as well as being a member of TBZ's Ritual Committee, Book Club, Caring Community and baking volunteers. Among past activities, she twice co-chaired TBZ Second Seder, taught "survival" English to Russian immigrants, marched on Pennsylvania State Capital for Choice, organized "women's conferences," mini conventions and art auctions. In 1996, she was presented the Distinguished Service Award of Beth Israel Congregation (Hazleton, Pa.).

An Ohio State University graduate in journalism, she wrote for newspapers in New Jersey, Massachusetts and Pennsylvania before becoming Public Information Officer for Penn State's Hazleton Campus. She has been married for 65 years to Herman Stone, Ph.D., TBZ Brotherhood's 2006 Man of the Year, and is mother to six treasures, and grandmother to a precious dozen. She loves tennis, bridge, Words with Friends, Sudoku, snow, and family (not necessarily in that order).

Please join us at 7 p.m. on Friday, May 8, at 805 Delaware Avenue when Peggy will receive the prestigious Nancy J. Borins Woman of the Year Award.

Marilyn, Sharon, Shellie and Kaaren

Ruth Fernandez SISTERHOOD JUDAICA SHOP Broder Center



Passover Haggadahs, Seder Plates Beautiful Matzah and Afikomen Covers Puppets and Toys

> Judaica Shop Hours Thursdays 4 - 6 p.m. Sundays 9 - 11:30 a.m.

Special appointments may be made by calling Lynn Klein - 689-9207

Please Support Your Temple Gift Shop

Oneg Bakers

Sisterhood sponsors the Oneg on the fourth Friday of every month. We offer some wonderful, homemade baked goods each month. The bakers for February were Cindy Fridenberg, Errol Sull, Sharon Meer and Lynn Klein. We thank them for taking the time to volunteer to do this.

If you would like to bake for one of our Onegs, please get in touch with me at swiner4@gmail.com.

Sharon Winer

Sylvia Morris Theater Bus Trips

"Sweet Charity" Festival Theater, Niagara-on-the-Lake Tuesday, June 16

Cost per person: \$130

The trip includes round-trip bus transportation, a delicious buffet lunch, followed by a matinee of this dazzling musical. The deadline for reservations is April 24.

"Newsies" Ed Mirvish Theater, Toronto Thursday, July 9

Cost per person: \$150

The trip includes round-trip bus transportation, play and dinner at Joe Badali's Ristorante. The deadline for reservations is May 10.

"Kinky Boots"

Royal Alexandra Theater, Toronto Wednesday, August 19

Cost per person: \$150

The trip includes round-trip bus transportation, play and dinner at Joe Badali's Ristorante. The deadline for reservations is June 15.

For each of these trips, the bus will leave TBZ Broder Center, 700 Sweet Home Road, around 10:30 a.m. *Participants must bring either a passport or an enhanced license to cross the border.

Fill out the form below and send your check made out to "TBZ Sisterhood" to Marilyn Schillroth, 116 Hilton Blvd., Amherst, NY 14226. Your cancelled check is your receipt. Any questions? Call Marilyn at 832-4757.

Name	
Phone	
email	
Please reserve the following:	
tickets for "Sweet Charity" @ \$130 per persor	=\$.
tickets for "Newsies" @ \$150 per person	= \$.
tickets for "Kinky Boots" @ \$150 per person	= \$.
Total enclosed	= \$

It's Now or Never!

His name was Nachshon. His story emerges out of the richness of both Torah and Midrash. The Israelites were on the move, leaving behind the bitterness of slavery. The Egyptian army was rapidly approaching from the rear, and the Red Sea was in front of them. So our people froze. And then Nachshon, an Israelite, walked straight into the sea. An act of faith. An act of courage. He took the future into his hands. The sea split. And the rest is part of the history of Passover.

These are the last days in which you can cast your vote for the Association of Reform Zionists of America (ARZA) delegation to the World Zionist Congress, that singular



parliament of the Jewish people that will convene in Jerusalem in October. On the agenda of the Congress will be items critical not just to Israel's future, but to the future of our own children and grandchildren in America.

Each of us can be a Nachshon. Cast your vote for ARZA and for Israel's future as a light unto the nations. Don't be indifferent. Don't for a moment think that your single vote is not important.

Want more information? Visit www.reformjews4israel.org. And while you're there, cast a vote for ARZA, Representing Reform Judaism in Israel.

Voting concludes April 30. Remember — our people's greatest miracles have emerged out of our decisions to shape our own future.

There can be no *DAYYENU* until each of us has voted.

Brotherhood

Join and Participate

I would like to thank the men of the Temple for demonstrating their support of Brotherhood through our membership campaign. Membership is still only \$25, but we also have two additional levels of support - \$36 and \$50 - for those of you who would like to provide additional support for Brotherhood.

Please remember that all funds raised by Brotherhood, except those used as operating funds, go back to the Temple as support for programs such as the Irving Haber Achim Program held at the Meadows at the Weinberg Campus, as scholarships for the Religious School, as gifts to the B'nai Mitzvah classes and as support for the Temple's operations.

It is very easy to join us and participate in any of the worthwhile programs and activities we sponsor and participate in. Join us, volunteer and give up a little of your free time, that's all you have to do.

The next Achim program will be 10 a.m. Sunday, April 12, and feature Dr. Amy Beth Taublieb as our guest speaker. Dr. Taublieb is a well-known clinical psychologist based in Williamsville. April's program continues to bring to the Weinberg residents thoughtful, informative and enjoyable programs. Come on out, join us.

Passover, with all its traditions and programs and activities at Temple, quickly approaches. We wish you a Happy Passover.

Sincerely, Philip Chazen

Prepping for Pride

TBZ has Pride! Pride in all of our members, pride in our history and pride in our diversity. In each of the past several years, a growing number of congregants have marched in the annual Pride Parade in Buffalo and have enjoyed the music and sunshine at the Pride Festival. This year, TBZ is planning to have a float, in addition to the more than 50 marchers we had last year. We will also staff a table at the Canalside Festival.

The parade and festival are Sunday, June 7. In May, we need volunteers to help design and build the float. If you want to help, please contact Tina at the TBZ office, 836-6565, or tina@tbz.org. The beautiful TBZ Pride T-shirts are still available on Zazzle. Get yours in your choice of colors at www.zazzle.com/templebethzion, where you can also find hats, buttons and stickers. And set aside part of Sunday, June 7, for a day of fun in the sun at Canalside with your TBZ friends and family.

Honorable Menschen

To Rob Rothkopf for recording our Shabbat Shira service.

To Deborah Goldman for beautifully chanting Torah in January.

To Karen Wiseman for leading Shivah Minyan.

To Sharon Meer and Leslie Garfinkel for delivering the wine and challah on behalf of the Caring Community Committee to families in bereavement.

To Robyn Meyer and Steven Baum for picking up donated food from TBZ and delivering it to the Food Pantry.

To Purim Spiel writer and director Grant Golden.

To Larry Scheur for sound support on Purim and to Amelida Weinmann for taking and sharing great photos.

Purim in PALS and Religious School







PALS kids listened to "Miss Susan" and the story of Purim. They also baked hamantaschen, made shalach manot bags (Purim baskets) for the amazing TBZ staff and had a costume parade.

At left, Religious School students, under the direction of Rabbi Pokras, acted out the Purim Spiel. Volunteers from each grade took part in the Spiel.



BROTHERHOOD YOUTH SERVICE FUND

In Honor of:

Ken Graber's retirement, by Jan Sandberg

CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND In Honor of:

Cantor Penny Myers' leadership of the Cantors Concert, by Ken & Kathy Rogers

CONGREGATIONAL ACTIVITIES FUND

In Memory of:

Adrian Weissfeld, by Samuel J. & Ellie Novara

FIGHT HUNGER & POVERTY FUND A Donation by:

Douglas Conant

In Appreciation of:

Clergy & Leadership visit to the Florida Members, by Linda & Carl Snitzer

In Honor of:

The Bar Mitzvah of Marshall Pokras, by the Kotkins, Art & Wendee Lorbeer

MAX & MOLLY FREEDMAN FUND

In Memory of:

Adrian Weissfeld, by Victor C. Silverstein

GENERAL OPERATING FUND

In Memory of:

Herschel Reingold, by Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Reingold & Ruth Hample

Adrian Weissfeld, by Gerry & JoAnne Nover, Janet & Wayne Wisbaum, Joan & Michael Cohen

Barbara Freedman, by Warren & Lynn Clark, Lawrence & Deborah Franco Goldie K. Risman, by Mrs. Marc Kranz Fanny Mesch Snitzer, by Linda & Carl Snitzer

Anne Kashin, by Rona & Hyman Polakoff **Betty Cohen,** by Janice, Sis & Jeff Perlstein

ARTHUR & MYRON B. GROSS B'NAI MITZVAH FUND

In Memory of:

Paul Jacobson, by Adrienne Gross **Lilli Seibiger**, by Adrienne Gross

KOL NIDRE CAMPAIGN

In Memory of:

Adrian Weissfeld, by Sara & Steve Schultz In Honor of:

Amy Zeckhauser's special birthday, by Marvin & Marcia Frankel

DAVID IVOR LAZAR FUND

In Memory of:

David Ivor Lazar, by Eugene & JoAnne Morgulis, Melissa & Maya Lazar

M. ROBERT LEVIN FUND

In Memory of

George Margulis, by Beverly Levin & Family

Ann Lippa, by Beverly Levin & Family **Barbara Freedman,** by Beverly Levin & Family

HAROLD & ARLYNE LEVY FUND FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

In Honor of:

Dr. Harold Levy's special birthday, by Holly & Terry O'Brien, Eleanor Kurlan **Damaris Curtis'** recovery, by Eleanor Kurlan **The Zoints Family**, by Eleanor Kurlan

RICHARD & MARJORIE NEAFACH PRAYER BOOK FUND

In Memory of:

Sanford C. Kulick, by Faye & Stewart Levy Aaron Levy, by Faye & Stewart Levy Bonny Levy Vitali, by Faye & Stewart Levy Etta Levy, by Faye & Stewart Levy

BERNICE & ALLAN PASSEN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND

In Memory of:

Maurice Cole, by Sheryl Walsh

RABBIS' DISCRETIONARY FUND

In Memory of:

Dr. Avery Ellis, by Drs. Jody & Tomas Holmlund

In Honor of:

Bennett Daniel Hecker on the occasion of his Bris, by Lawrence Hecker

Joan & Jack Karet's 50th anniversary, by Jean & Lauren Rachlin

In Appreciation of:

Rabbi Adam Scheldt for officiating at the marriage of our daughter Sarah Bernhardt to Carl Grasi Jr., by Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Bernhardt Jr.

DOROTHY ROSENFELDER CARING COMMUNITY FUND

In Honor of:

Esther Yasinow's speedy recovery, by Marcia Valente

Barbara Hall's speedy recovery, by Marcia Valente

SISTERHOOD SERVICE FUND

In Honor of:

Amy Zeckhauser's special birthday, by Sharon Winer

SYLVIA & ALVIN SMALL YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Honor of:

Rabbi Joseph Eiduson's special birthday, by Beryl Small

TORAH PRESERVATION FUND

In Honor of:

The Bar Mitzvah of Marshall Pokras, by Ann & Larry Cohen

Fund Focus

Torah Restoration Fund

Established for the care and maintenance of Torah Scrolls.

TOWN SQUARE FOOD PANTRY A Donation by:

Kitty Goldman, Halli Glina

MICHAEL D. WOLFSOHN MEMORIAL PRESCHOOL FUND

In Memory of:

Deborah Joy Weintraub, by Michael & Susan Isard

YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Memory of:

Elsie Freeman, by Sara & Steve Schultz

Permanent Yahrzeit Anniversaries April 24 and 25

Wolf Bergman Aaron Bilowitz Jennie Stone Bladen Lillian K. Block Norman D. Block Sigmond Bock Miriam Brownsten Reva Estry Leonard Finkelstein Sylvia W. Finkelstein Isadore M. Goldwater Evelyn Irma Goodman Beatrice J. Gorbaty Louis Greenstein Thelma Haiman Richard L. Jacobson Estella Karnofsky Rose G. Laufer Ernst Levi Linda Rashman Levine Harold Z. Levv Arthur E. Lewin Harry F. Markson

Robert Alan Mathews

George A. Mattis
Sarah N. Meyers
Florence Beck Milch
Muriel Brumberg Levy
Aaron Nathan
Dr. Lawrence Pack
Carrie Michael Risman
Gloria L. Roblin
Louis Rosenblatt
Harvey Rosokoff
Jeanette Sarles
Ida Goll Schiff
Dr. Eugene Schultz
Lena Shaevel
Samuel

Shatkin, D.D.S. M.D.
Edgar A. Shire
Kathryn Silkes
Samuel W. Snitzer
Rebecca Sparberg
Bernard Stecker
Morris Sternberb
Elka H. Wile
Regina Zolte



APPROVED CATERER AT TEMPLE BETH ZION

Weddings • Bar/Bat Mitzvahs Cocktail Parties • Condolence Gatherings Corporate & Home Events

Chocolate Fountain

716.636.0673

www.karengoodmancatering.com



1-800-477-4574 Ext. 6206 (716) 863-8414 CReeves@4LPi.com

Lindy Korn, Esq. ATTORNEY & MEDIATOR Sexual Harassment & Retaliation 856-KORN The Electric Tower • 535 Washington St 9th Floor • Buffalo, NY lkk75atty@aol.com • www.lkorn-law.com

Recently Unemployed... Need some holdover cash to get you back on your feet? **INTEREST-FREE LOANS**

Call Sam 204-0542

BUFFALO'S JEWISH FREE LOAN SOCIETY

Samuel Shatkin Jr., M.D. Board Certified Plastic Surgeon



Todd Ellis Shatkin, D.D.S.

Cosmetic & Implant Dentist

2500 Kensington Avenue • Amherst, NY 14226 • 716-839-1700 Fax: 716-839-1701 • www.gr8look.com • 1-800-GR8-LOOK

8005 Main St. • Williamsville, NY at the corner of Main St. & Transit Rd.

Mea

tel 716-634-9129

"Ask about our Beth Zion disc"



636-4174

Visit us online at amherstmemorialchapel.com



Share fitness, family and fun all in a warm and inviting place.

Learn more about our monthly membership specials at www.jccbuffalo.org or come visit us!

688-4033

886-3145

Benderson Family Bldg. 2640 North Forest Rd. Amherst Holland Family Bldg. 787 Delaware Ave., Buffalo

Sephra T. Rahabi-Vigna, Psy.D.

Child and Adolescent Therapy Psychological Testing

Clinical Psychologist

Linwood Psychotherapy Associates

Office Hours by Appointment
(716) 886-7304
406 Linwood Ave. • Buffalo, NY 14209

HELP PROTECT YOUR FAMILY

With a home security system monitored by ADT professionals 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. As an added benefit, installing a Security HO System may qualify you for a Homeowners Insurance discount.

CALL NOW! 1-888-331-6501





REUBEN'S Deli Sandwich Combos Salads / Soup Franks **Knishes & Noshes Breakfast**

714 Maple Rd. • Williamsville, NY in t www.reubensnydeli.com · P: 716 · 636 · 0546





Need help paying your heating bills? We're here to help

We have many programs to assist you with heating bills this winter:

■ Neighbor for Neighbor Heat Fund ■ Budget Plans

■ And more

To see if you qualify, call 1-800-365-3234.

<u>National Fuel</u>*

Jay L. Mesnekoff



SeekAndFind.com is **NEW** and **IMPROVED**

Now it's even easier to shop these advertisers. Show them your support!



Meeting your needs according to Jewish Law & "In the Family Tradition"

Pre-need Consultation

A Warm Homelike Atmosphere 3 Generations of Mesnekoff Service Service Beyond Expectation

8630 Transit Rd. + East Amherst, NY 14051

Call Jay at (716) 639-8890



Associate Broker / NAR Trained Mediator mtreger@realtyusa.com • 634-4200











Permanent Yahrzeit Anniversaries

April 3 and 4

Judith F. Alexander Johanna Ball Virginia Bargman Isidor Beck Dr. Louis B. Bleich Berthold Block Henrietta B. Block Julius Boasberg Albert A. Bowman Dr. Benjamin Brock Michael B. Brooks Etta Cohen Samuel I. Cohen Hyman Dudnik Dr. Robert J. Ehrenreich Raymond Ehrenreich Charles Feldman Rose Fineberg Charlotte Wagner Friedman Samuel Gladner David E. Goldstein Jerome L. Hartzberg Gerson Hochstetter Benjamin Hoffman Curt Hollander

Henrietta Hyams Jacob G. Joseph Sadie Karnofsky Raymond W. Kempner Jr. Abraham J. Krieger Abraham Kutner Richard Maier Dr. Jerome J. Mallon Betty Setron Markel Martha Morris Nettie S. Morris Richard Fleishman Neafach Abraham Panimo Lucy Rogers Morris Rosenthal Irma Stovroff Ross Judith "Yehudit" Rothkopf David Skerker Marvin Spindelman Sylvia Maisel Swados Rose Fleishman Tabor Belle W. Victor

Florence S. Zimmer

Yahrzeit Anniversaries for April 24 & 25 can be found on page 10.

April 10 and 11

Harry Altman Betty R. Lent Nathan Benderson Dr. Melbourne H. Lent Sol Bergman Isadore J. Liebeskind Dr. Milton M. Bron Liz Lurie Miriam C. Bron Belle Marks Joseph Bussell Louis Morris Joseph Bernard Cohn Walter H. Moser Adlyn Edlin Dr. Mitchell Oestreich S. Richard Etkin Ruth I. Okun Lena Feldman Sharon Joy Reingold Selma Z. Feller Anna Belle Resnick Philip Fisher Mollie Marcia Stanley H. Fisher Rosenblat Phil Fradin Dorothy W. Milton H. Friedman Rosenfelder Sadie Gavenda Dr. Gerald S. Harry Glasser Rosenfelder Maurice Goldman Sam Sherman Florence R. Goldstein Minnie Silverstein Marvin Gross Sylvia Science Strauss Arthur L. Haas Dorothy G. Teibel Dr. Harry Tuchman Abraham Honig I. Leon Weisselberg Rita S. Kahn Mayer Kramer Helene Slotkin Jacob Kriegler Wolpert Bessie Kelemen Leader J. Milton Zeckhauser

We offer our condolences to the families of

Barbara (April) Freedman
Maurice Cole
I. Irving Winston
George M. Margulis
Betty Cohen
Sharon Perozzi
Judith Oestreicher
Miriam Bruck
Anne Kashin
James Walter Taylor
Gerald Strauss

April 17 and 18

Gloria Bernstein Berger Rosalind R. Bleich Alfred Brown Esther Cohen Caplen David Cheskin Simon Cohen Louis A. Cohn Edward A. Cole Bernice Maimin Corff Ray G. Davis Barry S. Donner Maurice Edelstein Miriam W. Feinsinger Jane M. Fogel Anna Fradin Manuel Grodzinsky **Jack Grood David Gross** Benjamin Heliburn Isadore Kadish Melvin Kahn Goldie B. Kaliska Leroy Edward Klopfer Dora Korn Helen Kramer Dr. Joseph Kriegler

Dora C. Lawrence Lois White Lesses Joan Mae Lipsitz Harry Mandel Augustus H. Meyers Dr. Maurice Miller Morris Pliss Melvin Reich Elfriede Rosenfelder Leonard M. Rothenberg Dr. Isadore S. Ruben Julia W. Saperston Willard W. Saperston Joan Susan Sapowitch Barneth Satuloff Helen G. Schwab Charles Schweitzer Abraham C. Sperling Rose Thal Stein Maurice S. Tabor Mollie Weiss L. Blanche Chertoff Yampolski Sara Faxstein Yeager Jack Yellen Jeanette Zolki

Permanent Yahrzeit Memorials

Permanent Yahrzeit Memorials have been established for:

Jack M. Robins and Annette Robins by their family

Alvin M. Kianof by Julie Kianof Fink